
Next week is 
Week 2

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we embrace the vibrant energy of spring, I'm delighted to share some exciting updates from our bustling school life. Our
pupils continue to impress us with their enthusiasm, dedication, and remarkable achievements. 

During the half-term break, a group of our pupils embarked on an unforgettable journey to Paris. They explored iconic
landmarks such as the Eiffel Tower, Arc de Triomphe, and The Louvre, immersing themselves in the rich culture and history of
the French capital. The trip culminated with a visit to Euro Disney, adding a touch of magic to their experience. I'm incredibly
proud of our pupils, who demonstrated exceptional maturity and impeccable behaviour throughout the trip. A heartfelt thank
you to Mr Mandrides, Ms Xyrizou, Mrs Sheikh-Oomar, and Ms Umer for accompanying and guiding our pupils on this wonderful
adventure.

Back on home soil, our Year 11 pupils have been working tirelessly to prepare for their upcoming GCSE exams. Many attended
intervention sessions during the half-term break, taking advantage of additional support to boost their confidence and
knowledge. I'd like to express my gratitude to all the staff members who facilitated these valuable sessions, going above and
beyond to support our pupils' academic journey.

I'm thrilled to announce two exciting initiatives that are set to inspire and empower our pupils. The Spurs Huddle project,
focusing on girls' football and NFL, will kick off on Tuesdays. This fantastic opportunity aims to encourage more girls to engage
in sports and discover new passions. Additionally, our Year 7 pupils have begun the Write2Speak workshop series, with the first
of three sessions taking place on Monday. This programme is designed to nurture confidence and enhance oracy skills among
our young learners.

We have some remarkable achievements to celebrate. Kieran in year 10 has successfully advanced to the regional finals in
trampolining – an incredible accomplishment that showcases his dedication and talent. 

To our Year 11 parents, please note that your children are currently in their mock 2 examination window. It's crucial that they
maintain their revision efforts during this period to solidify their understanding and prepare effectively for the upcoming GCSE
exams.

As always, I'm in awe of the resilience, creativity, and spirit demonstrated by our pupils and staff. Together, we continue to
create a vibrant learning environment where every individual can thrive and reach their full potential.

Wishing you all a safe and peaceful weekend, 

Adele Christofi
Headteacher
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Calling all Parents - Become a School Governor! 

My name is Tracy Webber and I am a parent governor here at LPS.
I have a child in Yr10, and became a governor in 2022 because I wanted to take an active

role in the success of the school my child attends, and gain insight into how the school
operates.

I enjoy being involved in shaping the future of the school and being a voice for parents. It is
important that parents' perspectives from across our school community are represented in

decision making.
As a governor, I get to meet new people, learn new skills, work collaboratively in a team,

and support my child’s education.
We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor to join our governing body and would
strongly urge any parent/carers to apply if you would like the opportunity to contribute to

our school community and have a direct influence on your child’s future education.
There are many benefits to being a parent governor, so please get in touch if you would like

to find out more at chairgovenor@laurelparkschool.co.uk



Three Day Trip to Rome
Sunday 24th May to Tuesday 26th May 2026

We are excited to offer a three-day trip to Rome from Sunday 24th May to Tuesday
26th May 2026 as part of our Character Education programme.

Trip includes:
Return flights, accommodation and unlimited public transport

Guided tours of the Colosseum, Vatican Museums, Roman Forum, and more
Stay at Hotel Villa Rosa.

Cost: Approx. £750 (includes transport, accommodation, some meals, and
activities)*subject to change based on flight prices

Limited to 25 places – first come, first served. Deposit of £100 payable on ParentPay
from 2pm on Monday 10th March 2025.

Only available for current Year 7-10 students. Students must have a valid passport and
EHIC/GHIC. Poor behaviour may result in removal from the trip without a refund.

Full details in the letter on ParentApp and our website.

Just before half-term our Year 11 art students had the opportunity to start work on another
Community Art Project, called 'Unlocking Broomfield'. Enfield Council and Laurel Park School have

been working together with a group of artists from Matchbox Collective to create a temporary
mural around the old house that is expected to be installed in April this year.

 
Enfield Council has received initial support from The National Lottery Heritage Fund (NHLF) for
their project ‘Unlocking Broomfield Park for the Community’. Made possible by National Lottery

players, the project aims to reinvigorate Broomfield Park, exploring its rich heritage and providing
activities for the community to engage with the vision for the park.

Development funding has been awarded by NHLF the Heritage Fund to help Enfield Council
progress their plans to apply for a full National Lottery grant to dismantle the derelict, burnt-out

shell of Broomfield House and reconnect the House and Park through memorialisation,
interpretation, and landscaping which will include restoration of the unique Baroque water garden.

The first workshop with our students included learning a bit about the history of Broomfield
House, looking at ancient artifacts from the local area, creating our own artwork and imagining
what students would like to see Broomfield House replaced with, when it's gone. There will be

another workshop in a few weeks time in school, to plan some murals for the hoardings around the
house. In the Easter holidays, street artists will be hosting a mural painting workshop and are

encouraging Laurel Park students from all years to get involved. 

Unlocking Broomfield Community Art Project

World Book Day is happening on Thursday 6th March
and we want YOU to be involved!

There will be a number of competitions and activities taking place next
week:

English staff are going to dress up as their favourite character from a book
of their choice as well as sharing with you some of their own reading

habits.  Maybe you could convince your other teachers to dress up too?!?

There will be a ‘Guess the Title’ competition on the walls of O corridor.  If
you guess all 20 book titles correctly you will receive a prize.  Entries should

be given to Ms Mahmud in O12 by Monday 10th March.

A silent reading room will be running on Thursday 6th March for all those
who want to come along and read quietly.  If you would like to attend, a

member of the English department will pick you up from the outside doors
at 12.40pm.  

A ‘Story in a Day’ for Years 7 to 10

Lots of fun activities in your English lessons

Below is your £1 token to choose a brilliant free book. Find out more
about the £1 tokens and how they work at: worldbookday.com/books

CONGRATULATIONS!
Congratulations to:

Year 7: Josie 14805 questions
Year 8: Hibaq 304 questions
Year 9: Kadir 568 questions

Year 10: Dea 4298 questions
Year 11: Alfonso 2205 questions

They answered the most questions in their Year group during Spring 1
half term and have been receiving their prizes in assembly this week.

The competition has started again for Spring 2 half term, so start
answering the questions!

In addition, there is also a weekly prize for the student in each year group
who answers the most questions.

Educake can be accessed here https://my.educake.co.uk/login
Students are regularly set homework on here and have the option to

select their own questions too.

Year 11
This week, Year 11 have begun their final set of mock exams. They

have already completed exams in Biology, RE, History, English,
Sports Studies, Maths, Business Studies, Graphics, Turkish and

Arabic! A busy week for Year 11s!

Next week exams will continue, as will period 7. The students
conduct has been exemplary with lots of them forcussed and

working on bridging the gaps in their knowledge in order to improve
grades

Year 10 work experience
A reminder that next week is work experience for Year 10. Students
who have secured a placement will be out of school for the whole

week. We have a wide range of placements - corporrate firms, retail,
education, law courts and construction to name a few! We look
forward to hearing all about them in a few week's time. We also
have students running our Laurel Park beauty studio next week -
lots of staff are looking forward to their treatments next week!

If students have not secured a place they will need to attend school as usual.

As part of their Level 3 Sports and Physical Activity
course this term, our Sixth Form students have
enthusiastically embraced handball, a rapidly

growing sport in the UK. They've demonstrated
impressive progress in key skills, including passing,

dribbling, shooting, and defending.

https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/
https://my.educake.co.uk/login


Last weekend, our talented debaters took on the challenge of a parliamentary-
style competition at the prestigious Imperial College London. In this fast-paced

format, teams had just 15 minutes to prepare before delivering passionate
speeches—without notes! Arguing as either the Government or Opposition,

they had to think on their feet, counter arguments, and impress the judges with
logic and wit.

It was an incredible experience, with our students debating everything from
global politics to ethical dilemmas. Their confidence, teamwork, and critical

thinking shone through—making our school proud on a truly competitive stage!

Ms  Nicolaou

The debating competition was a great event to
attend. I learnt many different laws and how the

structure works. Additionally, I learn’t about
things such as POI’s ( Points of information)

during a rebuttal. I also gained knowledge and
experience in public speaking and I’m now

significantly more confident. 
Y10 Riyansh 

My favourite part was debating
against college students. I learnt how
to structure a formal debate and how
to formally interject a speech using

POIs to the opposition. 
Y10 Oliver

What I enjoyed most about going to
the Debating Competition at London’s
Imperial College was the preparation

for each motion and being able to think
creatively in the moment. 

Y10 Gideon

I really enjoyed the skill and
challenge of debating as a whole.

What I loved the most was
hearing other people’s point of

view on the topic and their strong
opinions. 

Y10 Nathan





BECOME A PARENT
GOVERNOR

What we need....

NO EXPERIENCE REQUIRED
Our Governors come from a variety of backgrounds from the Arts, IT,

Business, Education, Law and many more

A current LPS Parent.
Interested in making a difference to our young peoples time at LPS.
Able to commit to attend our meetings as far as possible - there are six
to eight per year.
Be happy to come in and visit the school.
Someone to work with our current amazing Governors to further
improve the school.

Read the message below from a current Parent Governor.
Contact our Chair of Governors - Tom Mautner at
chairgovernor@laurelparkschool.co.uk.
Email office@laurelparkschool.co.uk for an application pack.









— Discover what career best suits you
— Chat with NHS staff and get advice
— Listen to live talks and panels

Find out more at mdx.ac.uk/nhs-careers-fair

Thursday 6 March, 4.30-7.00pm
Middlesex University, Quad College Building, NW4 4BT

Did you know there are more than
350+ careers in the NHS?

BOOK YOUR PLACE

“As my future aspirations are to become a
children's nurse, being able to talk to one was
really helpful, as she elaborated on different
things she does and how she achieved her status.”
— A quote from a student at the 2024 fair

NHS HEALTH AND SOCIAL
CARE CAREERS FAIR

http://mdx.ac.uk/nhs-careers-fair
http://mdx.ac.uk/nhs-careers-fair
https://www.mdx.ac.uk/study/information-for-schools/resources-for-schools/nhs-social-care-careers-fair/

